
14th December 2018 -  Term 4, Week 9 

Eddie Woo visited Orange High School earlier this week. His goal is to change the way students think about Mathematics                   

by helping them to  understand how it applies to real life. Mr Woo worked with over 400 students                                                     

before running a Masterclass for staff.  
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Dear parents and members of our school community  

Welcome to our final newsletter of 2018. May I take this opportunity to say thank you to our 
entire school community for your commitment to ensuring that we continue to achieve               
excellence in all that we undertake here at Orange High School. I have thoroughly enjoyed  
working with many of you this year and I certainly look forward to continuing to work with you 
into 2019 and beyond.  

We have had so many successes in 2018, and I have made mention of some of these during our 
annual presentation evening which took place on Wednesday night. Our students and staff are 
some of the most amazing individuals I have ever had the pleasure of working with and the 
achievements across our school have been so humbling to be a part of. Thank you to all of the 
students, parents, family and friends who attended our 105th presentation evening. As my first 
presentation evening as Principal of Orange High School, I was a little nervous speaking in front 
of such esteemed families. It was a tremendous evening and one which I will remember for 
many years to come.  

HSC Results 

On Thursday 13th December our HSC results were released. Congratulations to every one of our 
Year 12 students who completed their HSC. Now your results have arrived, many of you will be 
more clear about what the future holds for you. If you need some additional assistance, please 
do no hesitate to come and speak with Mrs Winslade who will always be here to support you. 
We will have a morning tea on Friday for all of our Year 12 students to come and say one final 
goodbye to Orange High School. Congratulations to the following students who achieved               
band 6 results in the 2018 HSC. You have worked so hard over the past 12 months and you 
should be as proud of yourselves as we are of you. 

Felix Benter – Mathematics and Music 1 
Ben Blanch – Music 1 and PDHPE 
Cosette Craig – Advanced English and Modern History 
Marley Hevers – Music 1 
Tez Murrell – Senior Science 
Zara Osborne – PDHPE 
Eliza Owens – PDHPE 
Lachlan Wheeler – Music Extension 
Jack Woodside – Software Design and Development 

 
On top of these amazing results our students also achieved 111 band 5 results. I am so proud of 
the achievements of our amazing students.  

Year 12 Graduation 

On Friday 7th December, I had the privilege of attending my first Year 12 graduation held at the 
Orange Function Centre. To say I was proud was a massive understatement. Our students looked 
amazing, spoke passionately about their time at our school and were genuinely thankful for  
everything that anyone had done for them during their time at OHS. The function centre looked 
amazing and I would like to thank Mrs Alison Duffield from our P&C for all of her hard work in 
planning, preparing and executing such a perfect event.  

School Spectacular  

I am sure by now you have seen the replay of the 2018 School Spectacular on Channel 7. If you 
missed it, I urge you to have a look via the Channel 7 website. Lachlan Wheeler was phenomenal 
opening the spectacular and brought the roof down with the closing song as well. Paris Robinson 
was beautiful in her performances as a featured dancer and our dance ensembles and choir 
were just perfect. Thank you to those parents and families who attended one of the four shows 
in Sydney and to our staff Mrs Prusiak, Miss Atchison and Mr Bell for attending and supervising 
our students.  

Year 10 Formal 

On Friday 14th December our Year 10 students will attend a formal function to celebrate the end 
of their junior schooling at Orange High School. We will provide some pictures to you via          
Facebook of this event.  



Cooler Classroom Program 

Last week we were notified of our successful application under the NSW Government Cooler Classroom program. This           
effectively means that we will have reverse cycle air conditioning installed in every learning space and the library. I can’t          
explain how much of a difference this will make to our students and our staff. Having a temperature controlled teaching and 
learning environment will further support the wellbeing and academic progress of our students. The rollout will begin across 
the state next year and I will keep you informed of progress throughout the year.  

Congratulations 

I would like to congratulate Danny Burton who last week received the Victor Chang Cardiac Institute Award for Excellence in 
Science. Danny attended a presentation ceremony in Dubbo along with Mr Shea. Well done Danny on a fantastic                      
achievement.  

Eddie Woo Visit 

On Monday and Tuesday this week, we were so fortunate to host two days of learning with the famous Mr Eddie Woo.              
Eddie is perhaps Australia’s most famous Maths teacher and this year was named as Australia’s Local Hero in the Australia Day 
awards. Eddie gave the Australia Day address this year which was the first time a teacher has ever delivered such an address. 
He is an acclaimed Mathematician, creator of WooTube which has nearly 500 thousand subscribers, a top ten finalist in the 
Global Teacher Prize for 2018 and an amazing fountain of knowledge. Our students and staff were encapsulated with Eddie’s 
brilliance and the feedback was unanimously positive. Thank you Eddie for visiting our school. To see the hundreds of                    
students lining up to get books signed, pictures and autographs proved to me that we made the right decision to bring Eddie 
to our school.  

Maternity Leave 

We wish Miss Sarah Cooper and Mrs Kate Rogan all the very best with their upcoming maternity leave. Both Sarah and Kate 
are expecting their first babies this month and next month. They will be taking some well deserved leave in 2019 and we look 
forward to seeing them back with us in 2020.  

A Well Deserved Break 

Mrs Peita Mages will be taking a year of long service leave in 2019. Whilst we will miss Mrs Mages leadership, she will return 
refreshed and ready to lead her English faculty in 2020. During her leave, Ms Lucinda MacDonald will take on the role of              
relieving HT English.  

Staff Leaving 

At the end of every school year, we inevitably say goodbye to staff for a variety of reasons. In 2018 we are not saying farewell 
to any of our permanent staff, however, we are saying goodbye to some of our valuable temporary teaching and support staff. 
I would like to take this opportunity to personally say thank you to the following staff members who have so capably filled 
positions within our school and added to the success of your children by being here to teach and support them. Thank you to 
Mr Alex Warne, Ms Jackie Smith, Mrs Nicky Nealon, Mr Baden Bogdanovs, Mrs Mara Waters, Mrs Kim Cunial, Mrs Bec Riley 
and Ms Haidee Nelson. We wish you all the very best in 2019 and beyond and hope to see you back at Orange High School in 
the future.  

Please have a relaxing and safe Christmas holiday and a Happy New Year. School returns for staff on Tuesday 29th January 
2019. The school will be open on the 24th and 25th January for new enrolments and enquiries between 8.30am and 3.00pm. 
Years 7,11 and 12 students return to school on Wednesday 30th January and students in Years 8-10 return to school on                                   
Thursday 31st January.  

Thank you again for your support in 2018. I have had a ball. Merry Christmas and I look forward to seeing you in 2019.  

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 



During week 8, seven Marine Studies students made the annual 

trip to Jervis Bay. They spent the three days snorkelling and stand 

up paddle boarding. The highlight of the trip was our students  

snorkelling with fur seals. 



During Week 7, three quantum physicists from               
Macquarie University visited Orange High School            
as part of their Coast-to-Coast Physics Tour. 
 
Year 10 students who will study Physics next year 
were given an introduction to Physics then were 
treated to learning about diamond nanoscience 
through the use of lasers, real and artificial            
diamonds . 



Orange High School students  helped out at the Colour Run. They ran activities, cooked the bbq, helped clean up, 

painted faces and put smiles on many faces. 



Once, long ago in a time of great darkness, a time when people crouched around fire pits and hunted with clubs… in a 
time before Snapchat… people wrote letters.  
 
Although Year 7 found it difficult to believe that people once communicated with pen and paper, they quickly                
overcame their disbelief and worked hard to master the art of letter writing in English this year. 
 
Over the last two terms Orange High students from 7.2, 7.5 and 7.8 have been applying their new writing skills in real 
life and are corresponding with their new pen pals at Engadine High School in Southern Sydney. The year 7 students 
enthusiastically wrote to their Sydney counterparts about life in Orange and the Central West, focusing particularly on 
their favourite local pastimes and how they have been affected by the drought. 
 
They were delighted to hear back from the students at Engadine and fascinated to hear about life near the beach, and 
the shopping and entertainment options available in the city.  
 
Students also rediscovered the joys of receiving a letter in the post. As Aurora Ebert-Matthews stated, “It’s like an 
adventure – you never know what’s going to show up on the paper.” 
 
Orange High English teachers Miss Ward and Miss Lapich initiated the new English activity while teaching letter 
writing skills as part of the year 7 Historical Fiction Unit. Not only did it give the students a chance to strengthen their 
literacy skills and use their new writing abilities, it enabled them to build connections and share their experiences.                   
“It lets you communicate with other people that you wouldn’t normally connect with,” said Ada Gilbody-Esterbauer. 
“We didn’t know initially if we were writing to boys or girls, so there was no discrimination.” 
 
Due to the enthusiastic uptake in letter writing by year 7 students, and the positive impact it has had on their writing, 
it is to be hoped that we can build the project to encompass all year 7 classes in 2019. A huge thanks to all the                
students and staff involved! 
 
Miss Jacqueline Ward 
Miss Maddison Lapich 
English Teachers 



On the 29th November OHS Year 11 student                          
Danny Burton received this years Victor Chang Award             
for Excellence in Science. Congratulations Danny.  

OHS students celebrated Aboriginal Women’s Day which was hosted by Orange Health Services and sponsored 
by Highland Heritage Estate Restaurant and Function Centre. 
The message for the day was about early intervention and understanding our bodies. Our students had the                    
opportunity to learn about the many aspects of health from skin cancers, breast cancer, diabetes, cervical             
cancer and dentistry just to name a few. Other activities that were also on display were rock painting and Thai 

Early in the new year Ben Anderson will be 

competing in the final round of the National 

Junior Track Series to be held in Adelaide. 

Currently Ben is leading the series on                 

310 points and stands a good chance to 

take out this prestigious competition.  

We would like to wish Ben all the very best 

for this event and look forward to hearing 

his results in 2019. 

https://www.facebook.com/hhorange/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARD8pBUSLJlqCkmeFM7FlMY9RKh806VBfSiCJxLDi5wbCkjRhmWCYxIkAqWfZYku_ROLBEkYBIRb4eB9&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBsNowh1j2bP6c6oltz_-oe4P-A5cxDk-r9Ic54uxLxCQBhpjNe6NlLLjr8phnyeEIw9EvBpTpkrnDDSx2t3w46ZoHBxrL7











